
MONTEREY PENINSULA REGIONAL PARK DISTRICT 
STAFF REPORT 

 
 
BOARD MEETING:  February 5, 2020 
 
SUBJECT:   Operations and Maintenance Division Update 
 
PRESENTER:  Caine Camarillo, Supervising Ranger 
 
REPORT: TREES DOWN:  Rangers continue to remove fallen trees 

after each winter storm.  Recently, a large dead pine tree fell 
onto the temporary fence panels bordering the trail corridor 
at Rancho Canada, crushing 4 fence panels.  Gabilan 
inmates were utilized to clear/remove the tree and replace 
the fence panels.  Smaller trees were reported on other trails 
including Gabilan and Terrace, which were removed by 
Ranger staff. 

 
 FIRST AID/CPR/AED RECERTIFICATION:  All Rangers 

were recertified in proper CPR/AED/First-aid applications.  
This course is part of the Rangers bi-annual training 
curriculum.  Seasonal Ranger Hatton Vandervort received 
his initial certification by attending the 6-hour course just 
before leaving for PC832 training in Fresno, CA. (which 
authorizes Ranger staff to issue citations) 
 
PILE BURNING AT PCRP:  Cal Fire is in the process of 
burning brush piles that were created during the Palo 
Corona Fuelbreak Project.  The California National Guard 
has been contracted by Cal Fire to complete the pile 
burning, while Cal Fire engine and inmate crews are busy 
finishing the fuel mitigation work as part of the license 
agreement the MPRPD Board approved in April 2019. 
 
CACHAGUA WATER SYSTEM:  Improvements to the 
Cachagua Water System are schedule to begin February 
2nd.  This project will supply the CUSD Cachagua school and 
the Cachagua Community Park with potable water.  
Improvements will be completed by Don Chapin Company 
within 120 days of the notice to proceed. 
 

FISCAL IMPACT:  N/A 
FUNDING SOURCE: N/A 
FUNDING BALANCE: N/A 
RECOMMENDATION: For Information Only 
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